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Date Petition 
received 

Issue Raised Petition 
No. 

15 July 2013 Prohibit Parking of Caravans and Large Vans on Broome 
Road and Hawksford Crescent 

121-13 

Service Group Area of City (Ward) Councillors notified Contact Officer 

Education and 
Enterprise 

Bushbury South and 
Low Hill 

Councillors Bilson, 
Findlay, O’Neill and 
Sweet 

Andy Jervis, 
01902 551261 

Action Taken/Outcomes 

The Service Group has been advised of the petition and asked to undertake preliminary 
investigations. 
 
The Lead Petitioner attended the Committee on 18 October 2013.  
 
The Committee agreed to adjourn consideration of the petition in order for consideration to 
be given to the wider issues raised including anti-social behaviour and enforcement of 
tenancy conditions.  
 
The Committee  revisited the petition at their next meeting on  
22 November 2013 when both representatives from the Police and Wolverhampton Homes 
were in attendance to try to resolve the problems encountered.   
 
21.03.14 The Committee supported the actions proposed for Wolverhampton Homes, the 
Police and the City Council  in consultation with the Legal Officer to work together to draw up 
a protocol about encroachment of the highway and enforcement actions to be taken to 
address this with report back to the Committee on progress in September 2014. 
 
12.12.14 The Committee was informed about a Public Space Protection Order which will be 
put in place on Broome Road.  
 
A further report will be presented once the Order is in place in June 2015. 

 

Date Petition 
received 

Issue Raised Petition 
No. 

25 October 2012 Blockage of Turning Circle at Dunkley Street 107-12 

Service Group Area of City (Ward) Councillors notified Contact Officer 

Education and 
Enterprise 

St Peter’s Councillors Bilson, NA 
Patten, Lawrence, 
Shah, T Singh 

Gwyn James,  
01902 
555755 

Action Taken/Outcomes 

The Service Group has been advised of the petition and asked to undertake preliminary 
investigations. 
 
The Lead Petitioner attended the Committee on 15 February 2013. 
 
The Committee supported the actions proposed to provide a No Waiting at Any Time 
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Restriction at Dunkley Street. The proposal would be considered by the Transportation and 
Highways Management Board and if approved the restrictions would be formally advertised.  
 
The proposed “No Waiting at any Time” restrictions were approved for statutory consultation 
on 19 March 2012 and consultation was currently programmed to commence on 27 June 
2013.  
 
Following the consultation period objections had been received from the shopkeepers to the 
proposed lines. A meeting would be held with the Refuse Vehicle Operatives to talk through 
the turning heads.  
 
12.12.13 Meeting with refuse collection vehicle to be undertaken early January. 
 
18.03.14 Further consultation required with both the refuse collectors and the shop owners 
in the vicinity. Exploring the possible reduction of parking to allow for easier access to the 
site. 

 

Date Petition 
received 

Issue Raised Petition 
No. 

30 September 
2014 

Safety Barrier on Wobaston Road 133-14 

Service Group Area of City (Ward) Councillors notified Contact Officer 

Education and 
Enterprise 

Bushbury North Councillors Bilson, 
Angus, Warren and 
Dehar 

Ian Hipkiss,  
01902 554241 

Action Taken/Outcomes 

The Service Group had been advised of the petition and asked to undertake preliminary 
investigations. 
 
The lead petitioner attended the committee meeting on 24 October 2014. 
 
24.10.14 The committee supported the design of a bund at Wobaston Road. It was noted 
that the junction with Patshull Avenue would be controlled by signal controlled crossing. 

 
An update report will be presented in 12 months’ time  

 

Date Petition 
received 

Issue Raised Petition 
No. 

8 October 2014 Prosser Street Cul-de-Sac Parking 134-14 

Service Group Area of City (Ward) Councillors notified Contact Officer 

Education and 
Enterprise 

Bushbury South and 
Low Hill  

Councillors Reynolds, 
O’Neill, Bilson and 
Sweet 

Gwyn James, 
01902 555755 

Action Taken/Outcomes 

The Service Group had been advised of the petition and asked to undertake preliminary 
investigations. 

 
The lead petitioner attended the committee meeting on 30 January 2015. 
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30.01.15 The Committee supported the consideration of a parking scheme within Prosser 
Street for inclusion in future works programmes, should funding for this type of facility be 
identified. 
 
A report after investigations into access to the back of properties in Prosser Street has been 
completed will be presented on 24 April 2015. 

 

Date Petition 
received 

Issue Raised Petition 
No. 

17 October 2014 Opposing Increase in Standard Number at Manor Primary 
School 

135-14 

Service Group Area of City (Ward) Councillors notified Contact Officer 

Education and 
Enterprise 

Spring Vale  Councillors Page, 
Gwinnett, Heap and 
Whitehouse 

Tom Knott,  
01902 551469 

Action Taken/Outcomes 

The Service Group had been advised of the petition and asked to undertake preliminary 
investigations. 
 
12.12.14 The Committee supported the undertaking of identified actions to mitigate the 
impact of the expansion on Manor Primary School and the local community. 

 
An update report will be presented once work has progressed in July 2015. 

 

Date Petition 
received 

Issue Raised Petition 
No. 

23 October 2014 Pedestrian Crossing on Rushall Road 136-14 

Service Group Area of City (Ward) Councillors notified Contact Officer 

Education and 
Enterprise 

Bushbury North  Councillors Bilson, 
Angus, Warren and 
Dehar 

Gwyn James, 
01902 555755 

Action Taken/Outcomes 

The Service Group had been advised of the petition and asked to undertake preliminary 
investigations. 

 
12.12.14 The Committee supported the inclusion of a new pedestrian crossing facility in 
Rushall Road in future works programmes, should this type of facility be shown to be 
justified in accordance with the approved criteria. 
 
An update report will be presented on 24 April 2015. 
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Date Petition 
received 

Issue Raised Petition 
No. 

4 November 2014 Lollipop Person on Ettingshall Road E14 – 14-
15A  

Service Group Area of City (Ward) Councillors notified Contact Officer 

Education and 
Enterprise 

Spring Vale  Councillors Bilson, 
Gwinnett, Heap and 
Whitehouse 

Denise Eccleston, 
01902 550301 

Action Taken/Outcomes 

The Service Group had been advised of the petition and asked to undertake preliminary 
investigations. 
 
12.12.14 The Committee supported the action taken in regard to the School Crossing on 
Ettingshall Road at Foster Avenue. 

 
An update report will be presented after the annual priority level assessments have taken 
place. 

 

Date Petition 
received 

Issue Raised Petition 
No. 

25 November 
2014 

Closure of Old Tree Nursery for Adults with Learning 
Disabilities 

137-14 

Service Group Area of City (Ward) Councillors notified Contact Officer 

Community n/a Councillor S Evans Kathy Roper, 
01902 550975 

Action Taken/Outcomes 

The Service Group had been advised of the petition and asked to undertake preliminary 
investigations. 
 
The lead petitioner attended the committee meeting on 30 January 2015. 
 
The Committee approved the proposal to proceed with further discussion with Heantun 
Housing Association/The Accord Group in relation to their expression of interest of Old Tree 
Nursery. 

 

Date Petition 
received 

Issue Raised Petition 
No. 

9 December 2014 Open Ground Rear of 36-62 Inkerman Street, Heath Town 138-14 

Service Group Area of City (Ward) Councillors notified Contact Officer 

Education and 
Enterprise 

Heath Town Councillors Bilson, J 
Jaspal, M Jaspal, 
Siarkiewicz 

Sangita Kaur, 
01902 553362 

Action Taken/Outcomes 

The Service Group had been advised of the petition and asked to undertake preliminary 
investigations. 

 
A report will be presented on 13 March 2015. 
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Date Petition 
received 

Issue Raised Petition 
No. 

12 December 
2014 

Various Issues from Householders Lanesfield mainly 
Mount Road 

139-14 

Service Group Area of City (Ward) Councillors notified Contact Officer 

Education and 
Enterprise 

Spring Vale Councillors Bilson, 
Reynolds, Gwinnett, 
Heap and Whitehouse 

Gwyn James, 
01902 555755 

Action Taken/Outcomes 

The Service Group had been advised of the petition and asked to undertake preliminary 
investigations. 

 
A report will be presented on 24 April 2015. 

 

Date Petition 
received 

Issue Raised Petition 
No. 

30 January 2015 Remove the Park from Dukes Park Estate 140-15 

Service Group Area of City (Ward) Councillors notified Contact Officer 

Place Bilston East Councillors Mattu, 
Gibson, Simpkins and 
Turner 

Karen Samuels, 
01902 551341 

Action Taken/Outcomes 

The Service Group had been advised of the petition and asked to undertake preliminary 
investigations. 
 
A report will be presented on 24 April 2015. 

 

Date Petition 
received 

Issue Raised Petition 
No. 

3 February 2015 Woodcross Park Extension of Railings 141-15 

Service Group Area of City (Ward) Councillors notified Contact Officer 

Place Spring Vale Councillors Mattu, 
Gwinnett, Heap and 
Whitehouse 

Steve Woodward, 
01902 554260 

Action Taken/Outcomes 

The Service Group had been advised of the petition and asked to undertake preliminary 
investigations. 
 
A report will be presented on 24 April 2015. 

 
 


